
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 26th September 

We ended another busy week with a special ‘rite of passage’ for our Year 6 pupils—they were 
presented with their Prefect ties in assembly today. We know they will wear them with pride 
and model ‘The Halwin Way’ to our younger pupils whilst offering support and kindness 
around the school. They have already been busy planning a schedule of lunchtime playground 
activities. This week, Robins class have enjoyed retelling the story of The Gingerbread Man, 
sketching bridge designs, testing the properties of materials  and making dens in Forest 
School. Kingfishers have been finding out how we remember people from WW1, exploring 
non-fiction report writing, and designing interactive books which they plan to share with Rob-
in’s class. A big well done to the 6 representatives who attended Mrs May’s special retirement 
assembly on Wednesday at Trannack School on behalf of Halwin.  

Next Wednesday (1st October) we will be holding our first Wellbeing Wednesday of this 
school year. We are excited to build on the success of our summer term event and enjoy the 
day being outside, playing and learning in nature and developing teamwork, creativity, lead-
ership and communication skills. Please can children wear clothes suitable for being outside, 
including warm layers and a waterproof coat. Old trainers or welly boots would be suitable 
but these cannot be worn inside the school. Please bring these separately so children can 
change into them to go outside. 

We have arranged for Kernow Coastal Coaching to run sports clubs starting next week. The 
school will cover the cost but we need a minimum number to ensure these sessions can go 
ahead. Thank you to those who have signed up already. There are still spaces for girls and 
boys if your child would like to attend, please speak to Mrs Gee in the office. Mrs Ellis and Mrs 
Carr are keen to begin our Lego League preparations. If your child is in Y5 or Y6 and is  inter-
ested in taking part, please see the poster later in the newsletter and speak to us in school to 
sign up. The club will take place on Wednesdays after school.  

Don’t forget to check the diary dates later in the newsletter. We are celebrating National Po-
etry Day next Thursday and would like to invite parents in to listen to our poems in assembly 
at 2.45pm. On Friday 10th October, parents are also invited in to our Harvest assembly where 
there will be a collection for the local food bank. They are keen to receive: long life fruit juice, 
long life milk, tinned cold meat, tins of custard, tins of rice pudding, tinned fruit, small jars of 
coffee, sponge puddings. If you are able to donate, we would really appreciate your help. Indi-
vidual School Photos are booked for next Friday—3rd October and Chartwells will be support-
ing School Census Day with a special Space Day menu on Thursday 2nd October. Please see 
the poster later in the newsletter.  

Thank you again to those who have kindly donated through our Amazon Wishlist—the link is 
https://tinyurl.com/HalwinWishList if you are able to help. A final special thank you to our TAs 
and support staff as we celebrate National Teaching Assistant Day today.  
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Next weeks lunch is week 3 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 

Wrap-Around Care Link 
https://forms.gle/

m1FSBmuodxZsZUQ98 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 92.63% 

 

See below for the       
attendance for each 

class last week.  

 

Robins: 91.33% 

 

Kingfishers: 93.48%  

https://tinyurl.com/HalwinWishList
mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org


Halwin Heroes 
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Confidence  

 

Benjamin 

 

Aspiration 

 

Skylar 

  

Resilience 

 

Kai 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Hudson 

 

Team Points 

Weekly           Total  

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Faith 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Amber 

 

 

Hall of Fame 
 

Robins: Aimée 
 

Kingfishers: Amelia, Mason, Harry, Eli, 
Luna, Ethan, Bryn, Lukas, Kai, Marley, 

Sophie, Benjamin, Ina 

90 Blue 342 

61 Red 308 

79 Green 318 

64 Yellow 330 
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Diary Dates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 1st Oct Wellbeing Wednesday 

Thursday 2nd Oct National Poetry Day—Parents are invited to our poetry 

recital at 2.45pm 

Friday 3rd Oct Individual School Photos 

Monday 6th Oct Barnardo's Healthy Relationships Workshop—Y6 (part 1) 

Wednesday 8th Oct Flu Immunisations (EYFS-Y6) 

Friday 10th Oct Parent Assembly including Harvest collection for the 

food bank 

 Monday 13th Oct Assembly visitor—Rice & Peas Community 

Monday 20th Oct Barnardo's Healthy Relationships Workshop—Y6 (part 2) 

Tuesday 21st Oct 5 aside Football Competition—KS2 @ Trannack TBC 

Wednesday 22nd Oct Star Plan reviews—parents with children on the Record 

of Need will receive individual invites 

FoH Halloween Disco  

Thursday 23rd Oct History trip to Pendennis Castle 

w/c Monday 27th Oct Half Term 

Monday 3rd Nov Crofty INSET Day—school closed to Pupils 

Monday 17th Nov & 

Tuesday 18th Nov  

Parent Evenings 

Thursday 20th Nov World Children’s Day—Non School Uniform 

Wednesday 26th Nov Wellbeing Wednesday 

Thursday 27th Nov FOH Wreath Making 6.30pm—8.30pm 
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Diary Dates 

 

Friday 5th December  FOH Sponsored Santa Run 

FOH Christmas Fayre 3.15pm—4.30pm   

Wednesday 10th Dec Christmas Performance 6pm 

Wednesday 17th Dec        Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day TBC 

Friday 19th Dec Break for Christmas 

Monday 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Tuesday 6th Jan  Return to School  
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Notices & Events 

 

 

First Lego League – Expressions of Interest 
We are excited to be entering the First Lego League (FLL) again this year! Last year, at our 
very first competition at Culdrose, our team was proud to bring home the Core Values Award 
– a fantastic achievement. 

Many people think the FLL is all about building Lego models, but that’s just a tiny part of it. 
The majority of the club, which will run from October through to March on Wednesday after-
noons after school with Mrs Ellis and Mrs Carr, involves: 

• Researching and developing an idea to answer the annual challenge question. 

• Designing, building, and coding a robot to complete a series of challenges. 

• Exploring a real-world problem, asking experts, and coming up with creative solutions. 

• Evaluating and iterating ideas to make them better. 

• Presenting findings confidently to a panel of judges in an en-
gaging way. 

This year’s theme is Unearthed – exploring archaeology and how 
people, working together with technology, uncover clues about 
how past generations lived, learned, and celebrated. 

To take part, children will need an interest in learning new coding 
skills, teamwork, problem-solving, and creative thinking. The FLL 
embodies our school values of confidence, aspiration, resilience 
and enjoyment. 

If your child in Year 5 or Year 6 would like to join, please ask them 

to let Mrs Carr or Mrs Ellis know. If more than 8 children express an interest, names will be 

drawn from a hat to make it fair. 
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Halwin Celebrations 
Robins—Den Making at Forest School 



Crispy Crater 

Chicken Burger 

Crispy Crater  

Veggie Burger 

Shooting Star 

Shortbread 

with Space 

Dust 



Thursday 2nd October — Space Day 
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Attendance 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  
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Attendance 
 

 

School doors open at 8.40am and registration is taken at 8.45am. Children who arrive after the registration period 

has closed (9.05am) may be recorded with an unauthorised absence mark for the morning session.  

The Government does not support parents taking children out of school, unless the school agrees this is appropriate 

under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  The DfE does not consider a need/desire for a holiday or other absence for the 

purpose of leisure/recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. If you consider that your request for absence is ex-

ceptional you will need to complete the ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances’ request form. Letters will not 

be accepted. This form should be returned to the school office at least 15 school days before the start of the absence.  

A response will be sent to you as soon as possible. If leave is not authorised and you nevertheless withdraw your child 

from school, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised absence. There is now a national threshold of 10 unau-

thorised sessions (equivalent to 5 school days) within a rolling 10 school week period for when a penalty notice must 

be considered. Under the new rules, taking your child out of school for a one-week holiday will now mean that a pen-

alty notice must be considered. Please note the legal information below: 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they 

are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 

1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person 

with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Educa-
tion Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance 
with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each 
carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing 
a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty No-
tice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second 
offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because 
your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply 
for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 
444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sen-
tence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 
legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 
to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  




